Harvard Parks and Rec

Meeting Notes – 02/4/2013

Hapgood Library

7:30 pm

Commission Members: John Lee, Eric Dyer, Anne McWaters
Guests: Tom Cotton, Tim Clark, SusanMary Redinger, Tim Clark, Jim Lee
Review minutes from 12/3/2012  and 1/7/2013 meeting

-12/3/2012 and 1/7/2013 minutes reviewed and approved
Bare Hill Pond Rowing

-Tom Cotton brought BHRA’s proposed schedule for Summer 2013
-Afternoon/Evening – Learn to Row

-Mornings – Adult Rowing and Experienced 

-Participants are asked to park at school, unless they are town residents and have beach stickers

-Registration is open to Harvard residents only starting in March and then will open to non-residents the last two weeks of May

-For Spring rowing, P&R would like BHRA boat racks to go right up next to swale (beach side)
Tim Clark parking lot and paths
-Tim Clark presented needs for the parking lot at Bromfield: remove boulders and pipes that have risen up, fix drainage, create trail that connects all the way to the town beach

- Library to assist with the path around their grounds
- The estimate to fix the parking lot, drainage, and put in sidewalks was $175,000.  They put in warrant article for $153,000
-Anne McWaters moved to approve the Pond Rd parking improvements plan as presented with amendments – motion seconded and approved unanimously 
Marcus Lewis Tennis – not discussed 

New Waterfront Director hiring process

-Currently have two candidates – still waiting on one more resume from Ryan Andrews.  We will look at resumes at our next meeting (March 4)


Establish a boat checker position for weekend hours – John composed a job description

Admin help – not discussed
Sage – Eric Dyer will check for email regarding non-compliance in order that we can talk with Lorraine to get the issue of non-compliance resolved
Winter Grounds Projects - not discussed
Shade Structure Harvard Park – BJ to talk to company to have them come out and reassess and design a structure

Town Beach Rules and Regulations, Bylaw updates and signage, boat lottery

-Boat lottery to be done in March – boats will be numbered and spots will be set in the racks
-Bylaw change was sent to Julie Doucet

-BJ will talk with Bill Johnson about walking around Pond to determine signage needs and present them to Parks and Rec at the next meeting.

Next Meeting: March 4

Meeting Adjourned: 9:45pm
